
 
AGENDA 

 
 

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING 
 

Monday, October 10, 2016 Conference Room 303 · Shoreline City Hall
5:30 p.m. 17500 Midvale Avenue North
 

SHORELINE SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 5:30 p.m. 
 

2. AGENDA ITEM – Shoreline School District  
  School District Facility Planning & Potential February 2017 Bond Resolution 
  2016-2017 School District Enrollment and School Year Highlights 
 

3. AGENDA ITEM – City of Shoreline  
  Light Rail Station Planning Update 
  Development Activity Update 
  Parks, Recreation and Open Space Master Plan Update 
 

4. AGENDA ITEM – Topics of Mutual Interest  
  City/District Police Partnership Opportunities 
 

5. ADJOURNMENT 6:45 p.m. 
 
The Council meeting is wheelchair accessible.  Any person requiring a disability accommodation should contact the City Clerk’s Office 
at 801-2231 in advance for more information.  For TTY service, call 546-0457.  For up-to-date information on future agendas, call 801-
2236 or see the web page at www.shorelinewa.gov.  Council meetings are shown on Comcast Cable Services Channel 21 and Verizon 
Cable Services Channel 37 on Tuesdays at 12 noon and 8 p.m., and Wednesday through Sunday at 6 a.m., 12 noon and 8 p.m. Online 
Council meetings can also be viewed on the City’s Web site at http://shorelinewa.gov. 
 

Attending: 
   
  Shoreline City Council 
  Mayor Chris Roberts 
  Deputy Mayor Shari Winstead  
  Councilmember Will Hall 
  Councilmember Doris McConnell 
  Councilmember Keith McGlashan 
  Councilmember Jesse Salomon 
  Councilmember Keith Scully 
 
  City Staff 
  Debbie Tarry, City Manager 
  John Norris, Assistant City Manager 
  Eric Friedli, PRCS Director 
  Shawn Ledford, Police Chief 
 

 
  Shoreline School District Board  
  President David Wilson 
  Vice President Debi Ehrlichman 
  Boardmember Mike Jacobs 
  Boardmember Dick Nicholson 
  Boardmember Dick Potter 
  Shorecrest Student Representative, Owen Leupold 
  Shorewood Student Rep., Luke Gersmehl-Hudson 
 
  Shoreline School District Staff 
  Superintendent, Rebecca Miner 
  Deputy Superintendent, Marla Miller 
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Memorandum 

 
DATE: October 3, 2016 
 
TO: City Councilmembers 
      
FROM: Debbie Tarry, City Manager 
 
RE: Joint Dinner Meeting with Shoreline School District Board of Directors 
 
CC: Rebecca Miner, School Superintendent 
 
  

 

On Monday, October 10, the City Council will have the opportunity to meet with the 
Shoreline School Board to discuss topics of mutual interest.  Below are some topics that 
have been jointly identified as topics for discussion. 
 
Shoreline School District 
In the spring of 2016, Shoreline Public Schools made a commitment to evaluate future 
instructional configurations to meet the needs of students therefore forming the 
committee composed of many essential stake holders.   

The Instructional Program Planning Committee (IPPC) was tasked to examine three 
areas: preschool configuration, Highly Capable programs configuration, and grade band 
configuration. As they examined these areas, the committee was asked to reflect on 
current information such as: “instructional programming; standards alignment and 
requirements; best practices for delivery of rigorous content; addressing the social 
emotional needs of students; anticipated future needs.” 

 While the IPPC recommendations could have ramifications for facilities the committee’s 
purpose was to address the instructional needs of students and staff.  

In the fall of 2016, community and staff meetings will take place to share the results of 
the IPPC's work, its recommendations and gather feedback from stakeholders. 

The IPPC’s work is informing the School District regarding decisions of future facility 
needs in conjunction with how to meet their education objectives.  The School Board is 
considering a potential ballot measure for 2017 to provide funding for capital investment 
in the District’s facilities. 

K:\Staff Reports\2016\20161010\20161010 Dinner Meeting Memorandum.docx 
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Light Rail Station Planning Update 
On Monday, September 26, the City Council adopted the 145th Subarea Plan including 
land zone changes for the area around the future light rail station.  Attachment A reflects 
the adopted zoning map.  The adopted zoning becomes active in two phases – Phase 1 is 
immediate and Phase 2 is scheduled to activate in 2033, 10 years after the Light Rail 
Station opens. 
 
Parks, Recreation and Open Space Master Plan Update 
In January 2016, the Parks, Recreation and Cultural Service Department (PRCS) began 
an 18-month process to prepare an update to the Parks, Recreation and Open Space 
(PROS) Plan. The Plan establishes a 20-year vision and framework for Shoreline’s 
recreation and cultural programs, and guides maintenance and investment in park, 
recreation and open space facilities. 
 
This process has included an extensive public engagement component including a SWOT 
(Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities & Threats) analysis of existing parks, facilities 
and programs.   
 
In addition to completing a SWOT analysis for each park, specific actions that could be 
taken to secure our foundation and shape our future were generated and are available at: 
shorelinewa.gov/prosmeetings.  Several key themes emerged: 

1. Upgrade and enhance existing parks and facilities 
2. Manage impacts from future growth including acquisition in the station subareas 

and along Aurora 
3. Improve safety 
4. Strengthen access to nature; including greenways and wildlife corridors 
5. Increase connectivity to parks, recreation and open space facilities 
6. Expand walking and trail-related activities 
7. Increase connectivity to parks, recreation and open space facilities 
8. Increase options for adults and seniors 
9. Add and improve access to aquatics facilities and programs 
10. Expand indoor exercise and fitness opportunities 
11. Support arts and cultural opportunities 
12. Create multigenerational and multi-cultural opportunities 
13. Improve access to community gardens and healthy eating 
14. Continue community partnerships in providing parks, open space and recreation 

programming 
15. Improve availability of information about facilities and programs 

 
Currently additional public workshops include: 

• Parks, Outdoor, Recreation & Public Art in Neighborhoods & in Light Rail 
Station Subareas, Tuesday, November 1, 7-9 pm 

• Aquatic/Community Center Feasibility:  Aquatic and Recreation Program & 
Facility Planning, Tuesday, November 15, 7-9 pm 

• Bringing It All Together, Saturday, January 7, 2017, 10 am - Noon 
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The City Council anticipates adopting an updated PROS Plan mid 2017. 
 
Police Partnerships:  Existing & Future Opportunities 
As the City continues its focus of Police/Community relationship development, the Police 
Department is looking for opportunities to enhance engagement with the youth in our 
community.   
 
Greg McKinney, School Resource Officer, is taking an active role in looking for 
enhanced engagement opportunities.  Most recently, he along with other Police staff and 
the City Manager, met with the Shorewood Black Student Union on Thursday, September 
29.  Approximately 60 to 70 students attended and they had very relevant questions about 
the Black Lives Matter movement, Police training in regards to bias-based policing and 
de-escalation practices, police accountability and the City’s commitment to inclusion of a 
diverse community.  We hope to meet with the Shorecrest club in mid-October.  Dr. 
Tanisha Brandon Felder has also reached out to the Police Department to see if they 
would like to participate in a Social Justice Mini-Conference being organized by the 
Shoreline Schools Equity and Family Engagement Department on May 15, 2017 for 
middle and high school students 
 
Officer McKinney is also looking for “fun” ways to interact with students, and the first 
Shoreline Police vs. Shorewood Girls Volleyball match was held on October 5.  This 
winter there are some plans for a bowling tournament and in the spring a Shoreline Police 
vs. Girls Fastpitch game. 
 
The City Manager and Superintendent are also exploring opportunities for more regular 
police drop-ins at all schools including potential police/student lunch opportunities. 
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